
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
February 11, 2025 
 
 
 
 
Dear Mayors and Wardens: 
 
Recent events in our world are changing the landscape of our province and country. We are 
experiencing new fiscal challenges that will have a significant impact on our economy. It is clear 
we need to become more self-reliant. And, at the same time, we need to better integrate our 
economy with other Canadian provinces and territories. 
 
Our Government has recently announced that Nova Scotia must say “yes” to both a reduction in 
inter-provincial trade barriers, and to resource development within our province. Both steps need 
to be taken carefully and in consultation with our communities. Resource development, in 
particular, is of incredible importance. 
 
If you are supportive and agree, I am asking for you and your council to signal your support for 
greater resource development within our province - by letter or press release. 
 
Thank you for your consideration of this matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
 
 

Honourable John A. Lohr 
Minister of Municipal Affairs 
 
c: Chief Administrative Officers 
 Juanita Spencer, NSFM 
 
 


